Minutes of Rendham Parish Meeting

Held in the Village Hall on Monday 11th May 2015 at 7:00pm

1. Apologies were received from Cllr. Morford
2. Minutes of the last Parish Meeting held on 12th May 2014
      The minutes of the last meeting having been circulated were confirmed and signed.
3. Parish Council Chairman Roger Lintott’s Annual Report The Parish Council has met six times at two monthly intervals over the last year. The year began with a full complement of councillors, but unfortunately during the course of the year Lisa Boswell felt unable to continue as a Councillor & Vice Chairman due to work commitments regularly taking her away from home, & Paul Stanley also resigned. Dorothea Farquhar was subsequently co-opted as a Councillor, leaving just one vacancy at the time of the election.

A large amount of correspondence has to be dealt with by the Clerk, the majority being circulated via e-mail or in the blue or red folders to Cllr's. Once again concern has been expressed at the time required to deal with this correspondence, it is a subject to be discussed during the following Parish Council meeting tonight.

The annual precept has once again been held to £2200 for Rendham. Charitable donations of £30 each were made to six organisations providing support to local inhabitants. The Parish Council continues to meet the cost of the annual maintenance of the Church Clock. Parish Council accounts are subjected to internal ( Mr J. Carrington ) & external ( BDO ) audits, & will be submitted to the meeting this evening for approval.

The Village Amenity Fund guide lines were amended & updated this year to reflect current circumstances. These were approved & signed by the Parochial Church Council, Village Hall Management Committee & the Parish Council, and are administered by the Parish Council. Accounts are audited by Mr J Carrington. It regularly funds the printing costs of the village newsletter 'The Street.' Bids for consideration can be made to any Parish Council meeting.

A new village notice board was purchased & erected last autumn. It was largely funded by a grant from our District Councillors enabling budget together with monies from the Amenity Fund & Parish Council reserves.

I have attended two divisional briefings organised by our County Councillor, Stephen Burroughes, which have covered topical subjects to our area. Most recently broadband improvements & road repairs were covered. Rendham has been represented at meetings dealing with the relatively poor broadband coverage held in Bruisyard village hall. Rendham exchange is due to go live during this current quarter & should give great benefits to those living within 1.5 km of the exchange - we wait to see.

Following correspondence & concern being voiced over the state of Sandy Lane, particularly in the wet winter months, an open discussion was held at the last Parish Council meeting,  covering the flooding at the B1119 junction. This was constructive & helpful, & all were encouraged to report the poor state of the road surface. Repairs have taken place.

The proposed Sizewell C Power Station is of interest to all. Rendham has been represented at the Community Forum meetings & recently at the Joint Local Authority Group meeting. We all await progress to be made by EDF with their pre-planning consultation stages.

This is my last report as Chairman & I thank everyone for their help & support.
4. District Councillor - As election only held on the 7th May 2015 no report received
5. County Councillor Stephen Burroughs – Sent a six page report giving information on the following
· SCC have frozen Council tax for a fifth year in a row

· There was a meeting to discuss the Lowestoft third crossing 

· Suffolk Schools confirmed the trend of improvement in Suffolk's relative position in educational attainment

· There have been big improvements in Early years and Key Stage 1 results 

· Suffolk has signed a contract with BT under the government's Broadband Delivery UK programme. 

· There is a £1.5 million campaign to create 5,000 new apprenticeships to address the skills shortage

· SCC have opened the UK's first youth employment centre in Ipswich

· Suffolk will use waste from Norfolk to generate electricity

· A newly awarded government grant will help increase the number of shared bases in Suffolk for fire, police and ambulance services

· SCC have pledged to tackle Mental Health and has submitted an action plan 

· Suffolk's Hate Crime have launched Stay Safe badges to help support vulnerable adults
· SCC have been recognised for its work on a national scheme to improve employability for young people leaving care

· Suffolk Fire and Rescue celebrated 40 years with its annual awards ceremony

6. Police Report from PSCO Mann – Sent the following information  May 2014 to 30th March 2015 There have been four reported crimes in the period but in fact two where non crimes this was compared to the seven of the previous year.
7. Neighbourhood Watch/ Village Happenings report – Trevor Salmon reported that there are now 77 people on the list. Many people that leave the village also request to stay on the circulation list so they can keep in contact with what's happening in the village. NW covers police notices, safer neighbourhood notices, scams, and most important village events which include details on the fete, soup & pud etc.  Reminder to everyone that should their email change, to inform him so that they don’t miss out on the notices. Keep in the loop. To join the list please send an email to trev.salmon@btinternet.com
8. Rendham Village Hall – During this period, Rendham Village Hall has continued to be used by its regular users for Pilates, Bingo, Art Classes and various village meetings and fundraising events. The “Soup and Pud” lunches have continued to be very popular, providing not only a good value meal but an opportunity for the community to socialise. The hall  has also been hired for a range of private family events and celebrations. 

It has been a busy year for refurbishments and improvements to the fabric of the building. The felt on the flat roof had to be replaced together with a replacement window and several new window ledges. The outside of the building was then repainted with special thanks to Albert Palmer.

Some of the brickwork needs repointing and the old chimney stack checked for stability.

New security lighting has been provided around the building to improve the visibility through to the accessible entrance. The committee were most grateful for the contribution made by the ACC towards this work. 

There has been some minor flooding in the male toilet area mainly due to the level of the water table and the drains backing up from the river. A meeting was held with the environment agency and during the summer the river will be checked for the level of silt to see if any remedial work is required. The toilet cistern has also been replaced as a precaution.  

Unfortunately it has been noticed that the number of cars using the car park outside of hall events is increasing. This is causing issues for the regular hirers. A polite notice has been sent around the village and this will be backed up with some notices put on the offending vehicles. The regular hirers income is of critical importance to the continued viability of the hall so it is hoped people will be understanding and park elsewhere.

In April this year Sheila Lain will be stepping down after 4 years as treasurer so a replacement is being sort. Anyone wishing to volunteer please contact a member of the committee. Special thank you to Sheila for her support and contribution to the running of the hall.

The Village hall received a very welcome contribution from the proceeds of the 2014 Rendham Fete and every year this helps to ensure that the hall remains financially secure. 
9. Town Estates report Rendham Town Charity - Report by Pat Barker Trustee

Donations were made to the Macmillan Nurses, East Anglia Children’s Hospice ( EACH)  Coastal Accessible Transport (CATS) and the Air Ambulance. 

The Charity continues to fund the CAT’S transport to take Rendham residents with mobility difficulties, to the Soup and Pud lunch in the Village Hall.

      The Charity provides grants to individual people living in Rendham and to
      Organisations benefiting Rendham residents. Applications (in writing please) to
      any of the Trustees below. All applications will be considered in the strictest
      confidence.
10. ACC  Report By Ken Goddard secretary - formed as a charity for the benefit of the community residing in Bruisyard, Rendham and Sweffling and the neighbourhood with the principal objective of providing adequate recreational  facilities, playgrounds, community centres and other facilities  of a similar character, in the interests of social welfare.

      It has been entirely self-financing. It has contributed significantly over the years
      to each of the 3 villages having community centres and playing areas but as
      these facilities have been developed the active role of the ACC has diminished. 

It continues to undertake community activities  for all 3 villages (the Summer Party, the Christmas bus , the annual spring flower show)  and to provide facilities for all 3 (the lottery licence and providing a “home” for the Community First Responders). 

Under its annual Young Persons  Awards scheme it provided  financial support to local young people participating in The Duke of Edinburgh Scheme and in visiting East Africa to work in orphanages there.

The Community First Responder scheme operates under the umbrella of the ACC but is run independently. It  is heavily reliant on the 3 volunteers remaining  but nonetheless had over 130 call outs in 2014. The pressing need is for more volunteers.  

It continues also to provide financial support to local initiatives in the individual villages – principally but not exclusively by supporting the village halls. In the past year it has  provided  financial support  to Rendham and Sweffling and has promised some support for the replacement of the Rendham church path.
11. PCC Report - Since May 2014 there have been three weddings, one funeral and one Service of Thanksgiving in St Michael’s Church.  We are grateful to Canon Basil Jenkyns, the Rev. Michael Stedman, Prof. John Tesh and Mr Rupert Wallis who have all taken services for us.  A Service of Remembrance was held on 9 November and a Service of Reflection on Good Friday.  On Easter Day the church was beautified  by the arrangements of lilies which commemorated  those whose names were read at the beginning of the service, and are most beautifully written in the special book.  Attendances at Easter, Harvest Festival and Christmas were good, 40 or 50, but at other services they remained poor.  The Bell Ringers continued to mark every service and to add rejoicing to every wedding.  The Flower Team have excelled themselves on all the festival occasions.  Our thanks go to them, the Cleaning Rota, and to Paul and Lisa for ensuring that the church remains open during daylight hours.  We regret to report that our application to the Suffolk Community Foundation for a grant towards the relaying of the Church Path was unsuccessful
Rendham Parish Council, and £150 from the Alde Community Council to be paid on completion of the work.  We are pursuing other possible sources of funding.  Dr Richard Shattock organised the SHCT Bike Ride on 13 September in Rendham, and raised £1094.00 of which half has been returned to the Church. At our AGM on 24 March this year, the resignations of our Secretary, Mrs Anne Hounsell, and our Treasurer Mr Nick Morgan left vacancies on the PCC, and we are fortunate that Mrs Sally Wilton and Mr Richard Pawle have agreed to serve in these offices.  Many thanks to Anne and to Nick for their hard work over the years.
12. PARK - The play area once again passed the annual RoSPA inspection with a handful of observations, one of which referred to the bird muck on the swing seats. This has become an increasing nuisance, which we intend to address by installing strips of pigeon spikes above the swings. Early Autumn saw a welcome exposure of trees planted behind the play equipment when  it was first installed. Thanks to those involved in cutting back the hedging, though I hasten to add this may be in need of regular attention. The main gate to the playing field has remained intact, but is increasingly fragile and something we must get round to replacing sooner than later.

13. Tree Warden - No Report received 
14. Rendham Village Website

The website continues  to report on various happenings during the year and updating others. There has also been a lot of work on Bygone Rendham including the aerial photos in 1977.Google analytics report that there are about 400 to 500 sessions on the website site. during the last few months.

       New ideas are always welcome. 

Please send any information or requests to rendham@btinternet.com or to chris.salmon2@btinternet.com
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